

## **CHESSWOOD JUNIOR SCHOOL**

## Home of Bright Sparks

Chesswood Road Worthing West Sussex BN11 2AA

Head Teacher: Mr Andrew Jolley

CHESSWOOD JUNIOR SCHOOL

www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk office@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk Tel: Worthing (01903) 204141/2

July 2020

**Dear Parents** 

## Chesswood Wrap Around Care - Breakfast Club & After School Club

As mentioned in my recent letter regarding the Autumn Term arrangements, we will be re-opening our Breakfast Club from September 2020 as well as taking over the running of the After School Club.

Both clubs will be run in our New Hall which offers plenty of space for a variety of activities and access to the playground and outside areas.

**Breakfast Club** runs from 7.30am to 8.30am and will include a breakfast of cereal, toast and fresh fruit. The cost per session is £4 payable in advance. This club will not be open to siblings from other schools.

**The After School Club** will run from 3.15pm through to 6pm. We will be arranging various activities such as outdoor play, board games, art & craft etc. There will also be access to iPads and quieter zones/times. Snacks will be available including toast and fresh fruit.

There will be a choice of pick up times -

- 3.15pm to 4.15/4.30pm £6 per session
- 3.15pm to 4.45/5pm £8 per session
- 3.15pm to 6pm £10.50 per session

We will also be able to collect younger siblings from Lyndhurst and Springfield Infant Schools in our Minibus (where their older sibling is attending After School Club).

Bookings for both clubs for **current Chesswood pupils** can be made online via SchoolsBuddy or by completing the booking form on our website <a href="https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Before+and+After+School+Care&pid=193">https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Before+and+After+School+Care&pid=193</a> and paying by cheque.

If you would like a younger **sibling from either Lyndhurst or Springfield** to attend After School Club (with an older child attending from Chesswood) then you will need to please complete the booking form and pay by cheque. We will also need confirmation of which school they attend so that we can arrange collection with that school. At present online booking is not available to children not attending Chesswood but we hope to be able to add this facility in future.

If your **child is due to start at Chesswood in September** they will not currently be on our SchoolsBuddy system. Please would you therefore complete the booking form and pay by cheque for this half term (or those sessions you are currently booking). Your child will be added to our system at the start of the school term and any future bookings may be made via SchoolsBuddy.

The school hall offers plenty of space and therefore availability for both clubs but if there is more demand than we have capacity for we shall prioritise –

- Fee paying children who attended either club prior to school lock down
- Children of key workers
- Children with younger siblings at Lyndhurst or Springfield Infant Schools
- Children requiring the longest periods in the After School Club.

Both clubs will be run in accordance with the Government guidelines and Covid-19 School Risk Assessment as well as having their own Policies and Risk Assessments which can be found on our school website at <a href="https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Before+and+After+School+Care&pid=193">https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Before+and+After+School+Care&pid=193</a>.

Should you have any queries regarding our Breakfast or After School Clubs then please contact Kate Brown on kbrown@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk.

Yours sincerely

Gudren Jolley

**Andrew Jolley**